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No. 2020_2 

To: Recipient Name 

Date: 7th August 2020 

From: Women’s Bowls NSW and Bowls NSW 

Thank you to our members for your recent comments and views on the proposed unification of 

our two organisations. 

We are pleased to announce that we have appointed Sport Business Partners (SBP) to assist in 

the facilitation of our discussions. SBP has worked in and across the Australian sports sector since 

the early 2000’s and have been involved in many merger and amalgamation projects to date. 

They have a strong understanding of the sport of bowls, having worked on numerous projects 

within the bowls sector in the past.  

You will be pleased to know that we held our first unification session last week (31st July 2020) 

where we have started working on stages 1 and 2. 

We will provide updates to all Members, Clubs, Zones and Districts throughout the process, and 

in the meantime, we endeavour to have a web page established to direct queries to and 

provide project information within the next two weeks.  

Until then, you can email the Unification Working Party (UWP) on unification@bowlsnsw.com.au 

 

We provide a high-level outline of the process below. 

 

 

 

 

1. Project Scoping 

and Key Decision-

Making Principles 

2. Identification 

of Key Issues 

and Decisions 

3. Voting Process 

and Drafting of 

Constitution 

4. Formal 

Member 

Communications 

and Voting 

Member Communication Throughout 
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